# Attachment 4 Invitations to Participate in MEC Safety School Program



#### DEPARTMENT OF THE ARMY FORT ORD OFFICE, ARMY BASE REALIGNMENT AND CLOSURE P.O. BOX 5008, BUILDING #4463 GIGLING ROAD

P.O. BOX 5008, BUILDING #4463 GIGLING ROAD MONTEREY, CALIFORNIA 93944-5008

MAR 0 9 2005

Mr. Walt Ferguson, Principal Cypress Grove Charter School 225 Normandy Rd. P.O. BOX 1219 Seaside, CA 93955

Dear Mr. Ferguson:

Since Fort Ord was an Army training center for over 40 years, military munitions including rockets, mortars, and other explosives were used at many areas on the former Fort Ord. The areas where ordnance and explosives were used are closed to the public and we have an ongoing program to find and remove ordnance and explosive items. While we do this work, it is important that our neighbors, especially children, understand the danger of these devices and the importance of staying out of posted "off-limits" areas. It is also critical to know what to do if ordnance and explosives are found.

With your permission, we can provide a one-hour ordnance awareness safety presentation for your school. This presentation is provided at no cost to you; we provide the instructor and all materials. Examples of the materials are enclosed. It is designed for school age children and can be adjusted for most age groups. The presentation by the Fort Ord environmental cleanup staff, in cooperation with the local police, emphasizes the recognition of possible unexploded items, the dangers of touching unexploded ordnance items, and specifies steps describing what to do if they find such an item.

Last year, we gave this hour-long presentation to over 500 school children in the Monterey Bay and Salinas Valley areas. Participating educators and community leaders described it as a valuable asset in their efforts to protect the youth of the community.

Please consider making time for this presentation to the children of your school. With a minimum of one-week notice, we will schedule the program at your convenience. If you want to review or schedule this program, contact Melissa Broadston by phone at (831) 393-1284 or by email at melissa.broadston@monterey.army.mil. A copy of this letter has been forwarded to Claire Trombadore and Martin Hausladen of the U.S. Environmental Protection Agency; Kris Escarda and Roman Racca of the California Department of Toxic Substances Control; and Grant Himebaugh of the California Regional Water Quality Control Board.

Sincerely,

Gail Youngblood

BRAC Environmental Coordinator

pundiloo



MAR 0 9 2005

Mr. Edmund Gross, Principal Carmel Middle School P.O. BOX 222740

Carmel, CA 93922

Dear Mr. Gross:

Since Fort Ord was an Army training center for over 40 years, military munitions including rockets, mortars, and other explosives were used at many areas on the former Fort Ord. The areas where ordnance and explosives were used are closed to the public and we have an ongoing program to find and remove ordnance and explosive items. While we do this work, it is important that our neighbors, especially children, understand the danger of these devices and the importance of staying out of posted "off-limits" areas. It is also critical to know what to do if ordnance and explosives are found.

With your permission, we can provide a one-hour ordnance awareness safety presentation for your school. This presentation is provided at no cost to you; we provide the instructor and all materials. Examples of the materials are enclosed. It is designed for school age children and can be adjusted for most age groups. The presentation by the Fort Ord environmental cleanup staff, in cooperation with the local police, emphasizes the recognition of possible unexploded items, the dangers of touching unexploded ordnance items, and specifies steps describing what to do if they find such an item.

Last year, we gave this hour-long presentation to over 500 school children in the Monterey Bay and Salinas Valley areas. Participating educators and community leaders described it as a valuable asset in their efforts to protect the youth of the community.

Please consider making time for this presentation to the children of your school. With a minimum of one-week notice, we will schedule the program at your convenience. If you want to review or schedule this program, contact Melissa Broadston by phone at (831) 393-1284 or by email at melissa.broadston@monterey.army.mil. A copy of this letter has been forwarded to Claire Trombadore and Martin Hausladen of the U.S. Environmental Protection Agency; Kris Escarda and Roman Racca of the California Department of Toxic Substances Control; and Grant Himebaugh of the California Regional Water Quality Control Board.

Sincerely,

Gail Youngblood

BRAC Environmental Coordinator

sound look



MAR 0 9 2005

Mr. Darren Sylvia, Principal Martin Luther King Jr. Middle School 1713 Broadway Ave. Seaside, CA 93955

Dear Mr. Sylvia:

Since Fort Ord was an Army training center for over 40 years, military munitions including rockets, mortars, and other explosives were used at many areas on the former Fort Ord. The areas where ordnance and explosives were used are closed to the public and we have an ongoing program to find and remove ordnance and explosive items. While we do this work, it is important that our neighbors, especially children, understand the danger of these devices and the importance of staying out of posted "off-limits" areas. It is also critical to know what to do if ordnance and explosives are found.

With your permission, we can provide a one-hour ordnance awareness safety presentation for your school. This presentation is provided at no cost to you; we provide the instructor and all materials. Examples of the materials are enclosed. It is designed for school age children and can be adjusted for most age groups. The presentation by the Fort Ord environmental cleanup staff, in cooperation with the local police, emphasizes the recognition of possible unexploded items, the dangers of touching unexploded ordnance items, and specifies steps describing what to do if they find such an item.

Last year, we gave this hour-long presentation to over 500 school children in the Monterey Bay and Salinas Valley areas. Participating educators and community leaders described it as a valuable asset in their efforts to protect the youth of the community.

Please consider making time for this presentation to the children of your school. With a minimum of one-week notice, we will schedule the program at your convenience. If you want to review or schedule this program, contact Melissa Broadston by phone at (831) 393-1284 or by email at melissa.broadston@monterey.army.mil. A copy of this letter has been forwarded to Claire Trombadore and Martin Hausladen of the U.S. Environmental Protection Agency; Kris Escarda and Roman Racca of the California Department of Toxic Substances Control; and Grant Himebaugh of the California Regional Water Quality Control Board.

Sincerely,

Signinghlood
Gail Youngblood



#### DEPARTMENT OF THE ARMY FORT ORD OFFICE, ARMY BASE REALIGNMENT AND CLOSURE P.O. BOX 5008, BUILDING #4463 GIGLING ROAD

MONTEREY, CALIFORNIA 93944-5008

MAR 0 9 2005

Fort Ord BRAC Office

Mr. Hal Nelson, Principal Foothill Elementary 1700 Via Cascii Monterey, CA 93940

Dear Mr. Nelson:

Since Fort Ord was an Army training center for over 40 years, military munitions including rockets, mortars, and other explosives were used at many areas on the former Fort Ord. The areas where ordnance and explosives were used are closed to the public and we have an ongoing program to find and remove ordnance and explosive items. While we do this work, it is important that our neighbors, especially children, understand the danger of these devices and the importance of staying out of posted "off-limits" areas. It is also critical to know what to do if ordnance and explosives are found.

With your permission, we can provide a one-hour ordnance awareness safety presentation for your school. This presentation is provided at no cost to you; we provide the instructor and all materials. Examples of the materials are enclosed. It is designed for school age children and can be adjusted for most age groups. The presentation by the Fort Ord environmental cleanup staff, in cooperation with the local police, emphasizes the recognition of possible unexploded items, the dangers of touching unexploded ordnance items, and specifies steps describing what to do if they find such an item.

Last year, we gave this hour-long presentation to over 500 school children in the Monterey Bay and Salinas Valley areas. Participating educators and community leaders described it as a valuable asset in their efforts to protect the youth of the community.

Please consider making time for this presentation to the children of your school. With a minimum of one-week notice, we will schedule the program at your convenience. If you want to review or schedule this program, contact Melissa Broadston by phone at (831) 393-1284 or by email at melissa.broadston@monterey.army.mil. A copy of this letter has been forwarded to Claire Trombadore and Martin Hausladen of the U.S. Environmental Protection Agency; Kris Escarda and Roman Racca of the California Department of Toxic Substances Control; and Grant Himebaugh of the California Regional Water Quality Control Board.

Sincerely.



MAR 0 9 2005

Mr. Eric Tarallo, Principal Buena Vista Middle School 16250 Tara Drive Salinas, CA 93906

Dear Mr. Tarallo:

Since Fort Ord was an Army training center for over 40 years, military munitions including rockets, mortars, and other explosives were used at many areas on the former Fort Ord. The areas where ordnance and explosives were used are closed to the public and we have an ongoing program to find and remove ordnance and explosive items. While we do this work, it is important that our neighbors, especially children, understand the danger of these devices and the importance of staying out of posted "off-limits" areas. It is also critical to know what to do if ordnance and explosives are found.

With your permission, we can provide a one-hour ordnance awareness safety presentation for your school. This presentation is provided at no cost to you; we provide the instructor and all materials. Examples of the materials are enclosed. It is designed for school age children and can be adjusted for most age groups. The presentation by the Fort Ord environmental cleanup staff, in cooperation with the local police, emphasizes the recognition of possible unexploded items, the dangers of touching unexploded ordnance items, and specifies steps describing what to do if they find such an item.

Last year, we gave this hour-long presentation to over 500 school children in the Monterey Bay and Salinas Valley areas. Participating educators and community leaders described it as a valuable asset in their efforts to protect the youth of the community.

Please consider making time for this presentation to the children of your school. With a minimum of one-week notice, we will schedule the program at your convenience. If you want to review or schedule this program, contact Melissa Broadston by phone at (831) 393-1284 or by email at melissa.broadston@monterey.army.mil. A copy of this letter has been forwarded to Claire Trombadore and Martin Hausladen of the U.S. Environmental Protection Agency; Kris Escarda and Roman Racca of the California Department of Toxic Substances Control; and Grant Himebaugh of the California Regional Water Quality Control Board.

Sincerely,

Gail Youngblood

**BRAC** Environmental Coordinator

unghlood



MAR 0 9 2005

Mr. Walt Robinson, Principal San Benancio Middle School 43 San Benancio Road Salinas, CA 93908

Dear Mr. Robinson:

Since Fort Ord was an Army training center for over 40 years, military munitions including rockets, mortars, and other explosives were used at many areas on the former Fort Ord. The areas where ordnance and explosives were used are closed to the public and we have an ongoing program to find and remove ordnance and explosive items. While we do this work, it is important that our neighbors, especially children, understand the danger of these devices and the importance of staying out of posted "off-limits" areas. It is also critical to know what to do if ordnance and explosives are found.

With your permission, we can provide a one-hour ordnance awareness safety presentation for your school. This presentation is provided at no cost to you; we provide the instructor and all materials. Examples of the materials are enclosed. It is designed for school age children and can be adjusted for most age groups. The presentation by the Fort Ord environmental cleanup staff, in cooperation with the local police, emphasizes the recognition of possible unexploded items, the dangers of touching unexploded ordnance items, and specifies steps describing what to do if they find such an item.

Last year, we gave this hour-long presentation to over 500 school children in the Monterey Bay and Salinas Valley areas. Participating educators and community leaders described it as a valuable asset in their efforts to protect the youth of the community.

Please consider making time for this presentation to the children of your school. With a minimum of one-week notice, we will schedule the program at your convenience. If you want to review or schedule this program, contact Melissa Broadston by phone at (831) 393-1284 or by email at melissa.broadston@monterey.army.mil. A copy of this letter has been forwarded to Claire Trombadore and Martin Hausladen of the U.S. Environmental Protection Agency; Kris Escarda and Roman Racca of the California Department of Toxic Substances Control; and Grant Himebaugh of the California Regional Water Quality Control Board.

Sincerely,

Gail Youngblood



MAR 0 9 2005

Ms. Ann Bialy, Principal Toro Park Elementary 43 San Bebancio Road Salinas, CA 93908

Dear Ms. Bialy:

Since Fort Ord was an Army training center for over 40 years, military munitions including rockets, mortars, and other explosives were used at many areas on the former Fort Ord. The areas where ordnance and explosives were used are closed to the public and we have an ongoing program to find and remove ordnance and explosive items. While we do this work, it is important that our neighbors, especially children, understand the danger of these devices and the importance of staying out of posted "off-limits" areas. It is also critical to know what to do if ordnance and explosives are found.

With your permission, we can provide a one-hour ordnance awareness safety presentation for your school. This presentation is provided at no cost to you; we provide the instructor and all materials. Examples of the materials are enclosed. It is designed for school age children and can be adjusted for most age groups. The presentation by the Fort Ord environmental cleanup staff, in cooperation with the local police, emphasizes the recognition of possible unexploded items, the dangers of touching unexploded ordnance items, and specifies steps describing what to do if they find such an item.

Last year, we gave this hour-long presentation to over 500 school children in the Monterey Bay and Salinas Valley areas. Participating educators and community leaders described it as a valuable asset in their efforts to protect the youth of the community.

Please consider making time for this presentation to the children of your school. With a minimum of one-week notice, we will schedule the program at your convenience. If you want to review or schedule this program, contact Melissa Broadston by phone at (831) 393-1284 or by email at melissa.broadston@monterey.army.mil. A copy of this letter has been forwarded to Claire Trombadore and Martin Hausladen of the U.S. Environmental Protection Agency; Kris Escarda and Roman Racca of the California Department of Toxic Substances Control; and Grant Himebaugh of the California Regional Water Quality Control Board.

Sincerely,

Gail Youngblood

**BRAC** Environmental Coordinator

sunchlood



MAR 0 9 2005

Ms. Dee Baker, Principal Washington Union School 43 San Benancio Road Salinas, CA 93908

Dear Ms. Baker:

Since Fort Ord was an Army training center for over 40 years, military munitions including rockets, mortars, and other explosives were used at many areas on the former Fort Ord. The areas where ordnance and explosives were used are closed to the public and we have an ongoing program to find and remove ordnance and explosive items. While we do this work, it is important that our neighbors, especially children, understand the danger of these devices and the importance of staying out of posted "off-limits" areas. It is also critical to know what to do if ordnance and explosives are found.

With your permission, we can provide a one-hour ordnance awareness safety presentation for your school. This presentation is provided at no cost to you; we provide the instructor and all materials. Examples of the materials are enclosed. It is designed for school age children and can be adjusted for most age groups. The presentation by the Fort Ord environmental cleanup staff, in cooperation with the local police, emphasizes the recognition of possible unexploded items, the dangers of touching unexploded ordnance items, and specifies steps describing what to do if they find such an item.

Last year, we gave this hour-long presentation to over 500 school children in the Monterey Bay and Salinas Valley areas. Participating educators and community leaders described it as a valuable asset in their efforts to protect the youth of the community.

Please consider making time for this presentation to the children of your school. With a minimum of one-week notice, we will schedule the program at your convenience. If you want to review or schedule this program, contact Melissa Broadston by phone at (831) 393-1284 or by email at melissa.broadston@monterey.army.mil. A copy of this letter has been forwarded to Claire Trombadore and Martin Hausladen of the U.S. Environmental Protection Agency; Kris Escarda and Roman Racca of the California Department of Toxic Substances Control; and Grant Himebaugh of the California Regional Water Quality Control Board.

Sincerely,

Gail Youngblood

BRAC Environmental Coordinator

Spundlood



MAR 0 9 2005

Ms. Carole Johnson, Principal Spreckles Elementary P.O. BOX 7306 Spreckles, CA 93962

Dear Ms. Johnson:

Since Fort Ord was an Army training center for over 40 years, military munitions including rockets, mortars, and other explosives were used at many areas on the former Fort Ord. The areas where ordnance and explosives were used are closed to the public and we have an ongoing program to find and remove ordnance and explosive items. While we do this work, it is important that our neighbors, especially children, understand the danger of these devices and the importance of staying out of posted "off-limits" areas. It is also critical to know what to do if ordnance and explosives are found.

With your permission, we can provide a one-hour ordnance awareness safety presentation for your school. This presentation is provided at no cost to you; we provide the instructor and all materials. Examples of the materials are enclosed. It is designed for school age children and can be adjusted for most age groups. The presentation by the Fort Ord environmental cleanup staff, in cooperation with the local police, emphasizes the recognition of possible unexploded items, the dangers of touching unexploded ordnance items, and specifies steps describing what to do if they find such an item.

Last year, we gave this hour-long presentation to over 500 school children in the Monterey Bay and Salinas Valley areas. Participating educators and community leaders described it as a valuable asset in their efforts to protect the youth of the community.

Please consider making time for this presentation to the children of your school. With a minimum of one-week notice, we will schedule the program at your convenience. If you want to review or schedule this program, contact Melissa Broadston by phone at (831) 393-1284 or by email at melissa.broadston@monterey.army.mil. A copy of this letter has been forwarded to Claire Trombadore and Martin Hausladen of the U.S. Environmental Protection Agency; Kris Escarda and Roman Racca of the California Department of Toxic Substances Control; and Grant Himebaugh of the California Regional Water Quality Control Board.

Sincerely,

Gail Youngblood



WAR 0 9 2005

Ms. Carol Weesner, Principal Los Arboles Middle School 294 Hillcrest Ave. Marina, CA 93933

Dear Ms. Weesner:

Since Fort Ord was an Army training center for over 40 years, military munitions including rockets, mortars, and other explosives were used at many areas on the former Fort Ord. The areas where ordnance and explosives were used are closed to the public and we have an ongoing program to find and remove ordnance and explosive items. While we do this work, it is important that our neighbors, especially children, understand the danger of these devices and the importance of staying out of posted "off-limits" areas. It is also critical to know what to do if ordnance and explosives are found.

With your permission, we can provide a one-hour ordnance awareness safety presentation for your school. This presentation is provided at no cost to you; we provide the instructor and all materials. Examples of the materials are enclosed. It is designed for school age children and can be adjusted for most age groups. The presentation by the Fort Ord environmental cleanup staff, in cooperation with the local police, emphasizes the recognition of possible unexploded items, the dangers of touching unexploded ordnance items, and specifies steps describing what to do if they find such an item.

Last year, we gave this hour-long presentation to over 500 school children in the Monterey Bay and Salinas Valley areas. Participating educators and community leaders described it as a valuable asset in their efforts to protect the youth of the community.

Please consider making time for this presentation to the children of your school. With a minimum of one-week notice, we will schedule the program at your convenience. If you want to review or schedule this program, contact Melissa Broadston by phone at (831) 393-1284 or by email at melissa.broadston@monterey.army.mil. A copy of this letter has been forwarded to Claire Trombadore and Martin Hausladen of the U.S. Environmental Protection Agency; Kris Escarda and Roman Racca of the California Department of Toxic Substances Control; and Grant Himebaugh of the California Regional Water Quality Control Board.

Sincerely,

Hounghlood Gail Youngblood



#### DEPARTMENT OF THE ARMY FORT ORD OFFICE, ARMY BASE REALIGNMENT AND CLOSURE

P.O. BOX 5008, BUILDING #4463 GIGLING ROAD MONTEREY, CALIFORNIA 93944-5008

MAR 0 9 2005

Mr. Ron Allen, Principal Olsen Elementary 261 Beach Road Marina, CA 93933

Dear Mr. Allen:

Since Fort Ord was an Army training center for over 40 years, military munitions including rockets, mortars, and other explosives were used at many areas on the former Fort Ord. The areas where ordnance and explosives were used are closed to the public and we have an ongoing program to find and remove ordnance and explosive items. While we do this work, it is important that our neighbors, especially children, understand the danger of these devices and the importance of staying out of posted "off-limits" areas. It is also critical to know what to do if ordnance and explosives are found.

With your permission, we can provide a one-hour ordnance awareness safety presentation for your school. This presentation is provided at no cost to you; we provide the instructor and all materials. Examples of the materials are enclosed. It is designed for school age children and can be adjusted for most age groups. The presentation by the Fort Ord environmental cleanup staff, in cooperation with the local police, emphasizes the recognition of possible unexploded items, the dangers of touching unexploded ordnance items, and specifies steps describing what to do if they find such an item.

Last year, we gave this hour-long presentation to over 500 school children in the Monterey Bay and Salinas Valley areas. Participating educators and community leaders described it as a valuable asset in their efforts to protect the youth of the community.

Please consider making time for this presentation to the children of your school. With a minimum of one-week notice, we will schedule the program at your convenience. If you want to review or schedule this program, contact Melissa Broadston by phone at (831) 393-1284 or by email at melissa.broadston@monterey.army.mil. A copy of this letter has been forwarded to Claire Trombadore and Martin Hausladen of the U.S. Environmental Protection Agency; Kris Escarda and Roman Racca of the California Department of Toxic Substances Control; and Grant Himebaugh of the California Regional Water Quality Control Board.

Sincerely,

Gail Youngblood



MAR 0 9 2005

Ms. Annette LeTourneau, Principal Marina Del Mar Elementary 390 Carmel Ave. Marina, CA 93933

Dear Ms. LeTourneau:

Since Fort Ord was an Army training center for over 40 years, military munitions including rockets, mortars, and other explosives were used at many areas on the former Fort Ord. The areas where ordnance and explosives were used are closed to the public and we have an ongoing program to find and remove ordnance and explosive items. While we do this work, it is important that our neighbors, especially children, understand the danger of these devices and the importance of staying out of posted "off-limits" areas. It is also critical to know what to do if ordnance and explosives are found.

With your permission, we can provide a one-hour ordnance awareness safety presentation for your school. This presentation is provided at no cost to you; we provide the instructor and all materials. Examples of the materials are enclosed. It is designed for school age children and can be adjusted for most age groups. The presentation by the Fort Ord environmental cleanup staff, in cooperation with the local police, emphasizes the recognition of possible unexploded items, the dangers of touching unexploded ordnance items, and specifies steps describing what to do if they find such an item.

Last year, we gave this hour-long presentation to over 500 school children in the Monterey Bay and Salinas Valley areas. Participating educators and community leaders described it as a valuable asset in their efforts to protect the youth of the community.

Please consider making time for this presentation to the children of your school. With a minimum of one-week notice, we will schedule the program at your convenience. If you want to review or schedule this program, contact Melissa Broadston by phone at (831) 393-1284 or by email at melissa.broadston@monterey.army.mil. A copy of this letter has been forwarded to Claire Trombadore and Martin Hausladen of the U.S. Environmental Protection Agency; Kris Escarda and Roman Racca of the California Department of Toxic Substances Control; and Grant Himebaugh of the California Regional Water Quality Control Board.

Sincerely,

Gail Youngblood

BRAC Environmental Coordinator

queriblood



#### DEPARTMENT OF THE ARMY FORT ORD OFFICE, ARMY BASE REALIGNMENT AND CLOSURE

P.O. BOX 5008, BUILDING #4463 GIGLING ROAD MONTEREY, CALIFORNIA 93944-5008

MAR 0 9 2005

Ms. Ginny Johnson, Principal Crumpton Elementary 460 Carmel Ave. Marina, CA 93933

Dear Ms. Johnson:

Since Fort Ord was an Army training center for over 40 years, military munitions including rockets, mortars, and other explosives were used at many areas on the former Fort Ord. The areas where ordnance and explosives were used are closed to the public and we have an ongoing program to find and remove ordnance and explosive items. While we do this work, it is important that our neighbors, especially children, understand the danger of these devices and the importance of staying out of posted "off-limits" areas. It is also critical to know what to do if ordnance and explosives are found.

With your permission, we can provide a one-hour ordnance awareness safety presentation for your school. This presentation is provided at no cost to you; we provide the instructor and all materials. Examples of the materials are enclosed. It is designed for school age children and can be adjusted for most age groups. The presentation by the Fort Ord environmental cleanup staff, in cooperation with the local police, emphasizes the recognition of possible unexploded items, the dangers of touching unexploded ordnance items, and specifies steps describing what to do if they find such an item.

Last year, we gave this hour-long presentation to over 500 school children in the Monterey Bay and Salinas Valley areas. Participating educators and community leaders described it as a valuable asset in their efforts to protect the youth of the community.

Please consider making time for this presentation to the children of your school. With a minimum of one-week notice, we will schedule the program at your convenience. If you want to review or schedule this program, contact Melissa Broadston by phone at (831) 393-1284 or by email at melissa.broadston@monterey.army.mil. A copy of this letter has been forwarded to Claire Trombadore and Martin Hausladen of the U.S. Environmental Protection Agency; Kris Escarda and Roman Racca of the California Department of Toxic Substances Control; and Grant Himebaugh of the California Regional Water Quality Control Board.

Sincerely,

Gail Youngblood

BRAC Environmental Coordinator

pungblood



MAR 0 9 2005

Ms. Sheila Kiefetz, Principal Seaside High School 2200 Noche Buena Seaside, CA 93955

Dear Ms. Kiefetz:

Since Fort Ord was an Army training center for over 40 years, military munitions including rockets, mortars, and other explosives were used at many areas on the former Fort Ord. The areas where ordnance and explosives were used are closed to the public and we have an ongoing program to find and remove ordnance and explosive items. While we do this work, it is important that our neighbors, especially children, understand the danger of these devices and the importance of staying out of posted "off-limits" areas. It is also critical to know what to do if ordnance and explosives are found.

With your permission, we can provide a one-hour ordnance awareness safety presentation for your school. This presentation is provided at no cost to you; we provide the instructor and all materials. Examples of the materials are enclosed. It is designed for school age children and can be adjusted for most age groups. The presentation by the Fort Ord environmental cleanup staff, in cooperation with the local police, emphasizes the recognition of possible unexploded items, the dangers of touching unexploded ordnance items, and specifies steps describing what to do if they find such an item.

Last year, we gave this hour-long presentation to over 500 school children in the Monterey Bay and Salinas Valley areas. Participating educators and community leaders described it as a valuable asset in their efforts to protect the youth of the community.

Please consider making time for this presentation to the children of your school. With a minimum of one-week notice, we will schedule the program at your convenience. If you want to review or schedule this program, contact Melissa Broadston by phone at (831) 393-1284 or by email at melissa.broadston@monterey.army.mil. A copy of this letter has been forwarded to Claire Trombadore and Martin Hausladen of the U.S. Environmental Protection Agency; Kris Escarda and Roman Racca of the California Department of Toxic Substances Control; and Grant Himebaugh of the California Regional Water Quality Control Board.

Sincerely,

Gail Youngblood



MAR 0 9 2005

Mr. Martin Enriquez, Principal Fitch Middle School 999 Coe Ave. Seaside, CA 93955

Dear Mr. Enriquez:

Since Fort Ord was an Army training center for over 40 years, military munitions including rockets, mortars, and other explosives were used at many areas on the former Fort Ord. The areas where ordnance and explosives were used are closed to the public and we have an ongoing program to find and remove ordnance and explosive items. While we do this work, it is important that our neighbors, especially children, understand the danger of these devices and the importance of staying out of posted "off-limits" areas. It is also critical to know what to do if ordnance and explosives are found.

With your permission, we can provide a one-hour ordnance awareness safety presentation for your school. This presentation is provided at no cost to you; we provide the instructor and all materials. Examples of the materials are enclosed. It is designed for school age children and can be adjusted for most age groups. The presentation by the Fort Ord environmental cleanup staff, in cooperation with the local police, emphasizes the recognition of possible unexploded items, the dangers of touching unexploded ordnance items, and specifies steps describing what to do if they find such an item.

Last year, we gave this hour-long presentation to over 500 school children in the Monterey Bay and Salinas Valley areas. Participating educators and community leaders described it as a valuable asset in their efforts to protect the youth of the community.

Please consider making time for this presentation to the children of your school. With a minimum of one-week notice, we will schedule the program at your convenience. If you want to review or schedule this program, contact Melissa Broadston by phone at (831) 393-1284 or by email at melissa.broadston@monterey.army.mil. A copy of this letter has been forwarded to Claire Trombadore and Martin Hausladen of the U.S. Environmental Protection Agency; Kris Escarda and Roman Racca of the California Department of Toxic Substances Control; and Grant Himebaugh of the California Regional Water Quality Control Board.

Sincerely,

Gail Youngblood



MAR 0 9 2005

Mr. Darren Sylvia, Principal King Academy 1720 Yosemite St. Seaside, CA 93955

Dear Mr. Sylvia:

Since Fort Ord was an Army training center for over 40 years, military munitions including rockets, mortars, and other explosives were used at many areas on the former Fort Ord. The areas where ordnance and explosives were used are closed to the public and we have an ongoing program to find and remove ordnance and explosive items. While we do this work, it is important that our neighbors, especially children, understand the danger of these devices and the importance of staying out of posted "off-limits" areas. It is also critical to know what to do if ordnance and explosives are found.

With your permission, we can provide a one-hour ordnance awareness safety presentation for your school. This presentation is provided at no cost to you; we provide the instructor and all materials. Examples of the materials are enclosed. It is designed for school age children and can be adjusted for most age groups. The presentation by the Fort Ord environmental cleanup staff, in cooperation with the local police, emphasizes the recognition of possible unexploded items, the dangers of touching unexploded ordnance items, and specifies steps describing what to do if they find such an item.

Last year, we gave this hour-long presentation to over 500 school children in the Monterey Bay and Salinas Valley areas. Participating educators and community leaders described it as a valuable asset in their efforts to protect the youth of the community.

Please consider making time for this presentation to the children of your school. With a minimum of one-week notice, we will schedule the program at your convenience. If you want to review or schedule this program, contact Melissa Broadston by phone at (831) 393-1284 or by email at melissa.broadston@monterey.army.mil. A copy of this letter has been forwarded to Claire Trombadore and Martin Hausladen of the U.S. Environmental Protection Agency; Kris Escarda and Roman Racca of the California Department of Toxic Substances Control; and Grant Himebaugh of the California Regional Water Quality Control Board.

Sincerely,

Gail Youngblood



MAR 0 9 2005

Mr. Ken Griest, Principal Del Rey Woods Elementary 1281 Plumas Ave. Seaside, CA 93955

Dear Mr. Griest:

Since Fort Ord was an Army training center for over 40 years, military munitions including rockets, mortars, and other explosives were used at many areas on the former Fort Ord. The areas where ordnance and explosives were used are closed to the public and we have an ongoing program to find and remove ordnance and explosive items. While we do this work, it is important that our neighbors, especially children, understand the danger of these devices and the importance of staying out of posted "off-limits" areas. It is also critical to know what to do if ordnance and explosives are found.

With your permission, we can provide a one-hour ordnance awareness safety presentation for your school. This presentation is provided at no cost to you; we provide the instructor and all materials. Examples of the materials are enclosed. It is designed for school age children and can be adjusted for most age groups. The presentation by the Fort Ord environmental cleanup staff, in cooperation with the local police, emphasizes the recognition of possible unexploded items, the dangers of touching unexploded ordnance items, and specifies steps describing what to do if they find such an item.

Last year, we gave this hour-long presentation to over 500 school children in the Monterey Bay and Salinas Valley areas. Participating educators and community leaders described it as a valuable asset in their efforts to protect the youth of the community.

Please consider making time for this presentation to the children of your school. With a minimum of one-week notice, we will schedule the program at your convenience. If you want to review or schedule this program, contact Melissa Broadston by phone at (831) 393-1284 or by email at melissa.broadston@monterey.army.mil. A copy of this letter has been forwarded to Claire Trombadore and Martin Hausladen of the U.S. Environmental Protection Agency; Kris Escarda and Roman Racca of the California Department of Toxic Substances Control; and Grant Himebaugh of the California Regional Water Quality Control Board.

Sincerely,

Gail Youngblood



#### DEPARTMENT OF THE ARMY FORT ORD OFFICE, ARMY BASE REALIGNMENT AND CLOSURE

P.O. BOX 5008, BUILDING #4463 GIGLING ROAD MONTEREY, CALIFORNIA 93944-5008

MAR 0 9 2005

Ms. Donna Kiernan, Principal Highland Elementary 1650 Sonoma Ave. Seaside, CA 93955

Dear Ms. Kiernan:

Since Fort Ord was an Army training center for over 40 years, military munitions including rockets, mortars, and other explosives were used at many areas on the former Fort Ord. The areas where ordnance and explosives were used are closed to the public and we have an ongoing program to find and remove ordnance and explosive items. While we do this work, it is important that our neighbors, especially children, understand the danger of these devices and the importance of staying out of posted "off-limits" areas. It is also critical to know what to do if ordnance and explosives are found.

With your permission, we can provide a one-hour ordnance awareness safety presentation for your school. This presentation is provided at no cost to you; we provide the instructor and all materials. Examples of the materials are enclosed. It is designed for school age children and can be adjusted for most age groups. The presentation by the Fort Ord environmental cleanup staff, in cooperation with the local police, emphasizes the recognition of possible unexploded items, the dangers of touching unexploded ordnance items, and specifies steps describing what to do if they find such an item.

Last year, we gave this hour-long presentation to over 500 school children in the Monterey Bay and Salinas Valley areas. Participating educators and community leaders described it as a valuable asset in their efforts to protect the youth of the community.

Please consider making time for this presentation to the children of your school. With a minimum of one-week notice, we will schedule the program at your convenience. If you want to review or schedule this program, contact Melissa Broadston by phone at (831) 393-1284 or by email at melissa.broadston@monterey.army.mil. A copy of this letter has been forwarded to Claire Trombadore and Martin Hausladen of the U.S. Environmental Protection Agency; Kris Escarda and Roman Racca of the California Department of Toxic Substances Control; and Grant Himebaugh of the California Regional Water Quality Control Board.

Sincerely,

Gail Youngblood



MAR 0 9 2005

Fort Ord BRAC Office

Ms. Mariphil Cole, Principal Ord Terrace Elementary 1755 La Salle Seaside, CA 93955

Dear Ms. Cole:

Since Fort Ord was an Army training center for over 40 years, military munitions including rockets, mortars, and other explosives were used at many areas on the former Fort Ord. The areas where ordnance and explosives were used are closed to the public and we have an ongoing program to find and remove ordnance and explosive items. While we do this work, it is important that our neighbors, especially children, understand the danger of these devices and the importance of staying out of posted "off-limits" areas. It is also critical to know what to do if ordnance and explosives are found.

With your permission, we can provide a one-hour ordnance awareness safety presentation for your school. This presentation is provided at no cost to you; we provide the instructor and all materials. Examples of the materials are enclosed. It is designed for school age children and can be adjusted for most age groups. The presentation by the Fort Ord environmental cleanup staff, in cooperation with the local police, emphasizes the recognition of possible unexploded items, the dangers of touching unexploded ordnance items, and specifies steps describing what to do if they find such an item.

Last year, we gave this hour-long presentation to over 500 school children in the Monterey Bay and Salinas Valley areas. Participating educators and community leaders described it as a valuable asset in their efforts to protect the youth of the community.

Please consider making time for this presentation to the children of your school. With a minimum of one-week notice, we will schedule the program at your convenience. If you want to review or schedule this program, contact Melissa Broadston by phone at (831) 393-1284 or by email at melissa.broadston@monterey.army.mil. A copy of this letter has been forwarded to Claire Trombadore and Martin Hausladen of the U.S. Environmental Protection Agency; Kris Escarda and Roman Racca of the California Department of Toxic Substances Control; and Grant Himebaugh of the California Regional Water Quality Control Board.

Sincerely.



MAR 0 9 2005

Ms. Lisa Burns, Business Administrator International School of Monterey P.O. BOX 711

Monterey, CA 93942-0711

Dear Ms. Burns:

Since Fort Ord was an Army training center for over 40 years, military munitions including rockets, mortars, and other explosives were used at many areas on the former Fort Ord. The areas where ordnance and explosives were used are closed to the public and we have an ongoing program to find and remove ordnance and explosive items. While we do this work, it is important that our neighbors, especially children, understand the danger of these devices and the importance of staying out of posted "off-limits" areas. It is also critical to know what to do if ordnance and explosives are found.

With your permission, we can provide a one-hour ordnance awareness safety presentation for your school. This presentation is provided at no cost to you; we provide the instructor and all materials. Examples of the materials are enclosed. It is designed for school age children and can be adjusted for most age groups. The presentation by the Fort Ord environmental cleanup staff, in cooperation with the local police, emphasizes the recognition of possible unexploded items, the dangers of touching unexploded ordnance items, and specifies steps describing what to do if they find such an item.

Last year, we gave this hour-long presentation to over 500 school children in the Monterey Bay and Salinas Valley areas. Participating educators and community leaders described it as a valuable asset in their efforts to protect the youth of the community.

Please consider making time for this presentation to the children of your school. With a minimum of one-week notice, we will schedule the program at your convenience. If you want to review or schedule this program, contact Melissa Broadston by phone at (831) 393-1284 or by email at melissa.broadston@monterey.army.mil. A copy of this letter has been forwarded to Claire Trombadore and Martin Hausladen of the U.S. Environmental Protection Agency; Kris Escarda and Roman Racca of the California Department of Toxic Substances Control; and Grant Himebaugh of the California Regional Water Quality Control Board.

Sincerely,

Gail Youngblood



MAR 0 9 2005

Mr. Eric Schoffstall, Director Monterey Bay Charter School 325 Marion Avenue Ben Lomond, CA 95005

Dear Mr. Schoffstall:

Since Fort Ord was an Army training center for over 40 years, military munitions including rockets, mortars, and other explosives were used at many areas on the former Fort Ord. The areas where ordnance and explosives were used are closed to the public and we have an ongoing program to find and remove ordnance and explosive items. While we do this work, it is important that our neighbors, especially children, understand the danger of these devices and the importance of staying out of posted "off-limits" areas. It is also critical to know what to do if ordnance and explosives are found.

With your permission, we can provide a one-hour ordnance awareness safety presentation for your school. This presentation is provided at no cost to you; we provide the instructor and all materials. Examples of the materials are enclosed. It is designed for school age children and can be adjusted for most age groups. The presentation by the Fort Ord environmental cleanup staff, in cooperation with the local police, emphasizes the recognition of possible unexploded items, the dangers of touching unexploded ordnance items, and specifies steps describing what to do if they find such an item.

Last year, we gave this hour-long presentation to over 500 school children in the Monterey Bay and Salinas Valley areas. Participating educators and community leaders described it as a valuable asset in their efforts to protect the youth of the community.

Please consider making time for this presentation to the children of your school. With a minimum of one-week notice, we will schedule the program at your convenience. If you want to review or schedule this program, contact Melissa Broadston by phone at (831) 393-1284 or by email at melissa.broadston@monterey.army.mil. A copy of this letter has been forwarded to Claire Trombadore and Martin Hausladen of the U.S. Environmental Protection Agency; Kris Escarda and Roman Racca of the California Department of Toxic Substances Control; and Grant Himebaugh of the California Regional Water Quality Control Board.

Sincerely.

BRAC Environmental Coordinator

undelood



MAR 0 9 2005

Mr. Chuck Harmon York School 9501 York Road Monterey, CA 93940

Dear Mr. Harmon:

Since Fort Ord was an Army training center for over 40 years, military munitions including rockets, mortars, and other explosives were used at many areas on the former Fort Ord. The areas where ordnance and explosives were used are closed to the public and we have an ongoing program to find and remove ordnance and explosive items. While we do this work, it is important that our neighbors, especially children, understand the danger of these devices and the importance of staying out of posted "off-limits" areas. It is also critical to know what to do if ordnance and explosives are found.

With your permission, we can provide a one-hour ordnance awareness safety presentation for your school. This presentation is provided at no cost to you; we provide the instructor and all materials. Examples of the materials are enclosed. It is designed for school age children and can be adjusted for most age groups. The presentation by the Fort Ord environmental cleanup staff, in cooperation with the local police, emphasizes the recognition of possible unexploded items, the dangers of touching unexploded ordnance items, and specifies steps describing what to do if they find such an item.

Last year, we gave this hour-long presentation to over 500 school children in the Monterey Bay and Salinas Valley areas. Participating educators and community leaders described it as a valuable asset in their efforts to protect the youth of the community.

Please consider making time for this presentation to the children of your school. With a minimum of one-week notice, we will schedule the program at your convenience. If you want to review or schedule this program, contact Melissa Broadston by phone at (831) 393-1284 or by email at melissa.broadston@monterey.army.mil. A copy of this letter has been forwarded to Claire Trombadore and Martin Hausladen of the U.S. Environmental Protection Agency; Kris Escarda and Roman Racca of the California Department of Toxic Substances Control; and Grant Himebaugh of the California Regional Water Quality Control Board.

Sincerely,

Gail Youngblood

**BRAC** Environmental Coordinator

pundelood



MAR 0 9 2005

Dr. David Just, Principal Monterey Bay Christian Schools 1184 Hilby Ave. Seaside, CA 93955

Dear Dr. Just:

Since Fort Ord was an Army training center for over 40 years, military munitions including rockets, mortars, and other explosives were used at many areas on the former Fort Ord. The areas where ordnance and explosives were used are closed to the public and we have an ongoing program to find and remove ordnance and explosive items. While we do this work, it is important that our neighbors, especially children, understand the danger of these devices and the importance of staying out of posted "off-limits" areas. It is also critical to know what to do if ordnance and explosives are found.

With your permission, we can provide a one-hour ordnance awareness safety presentation for your school. This presentation is provided at no cost to you; we provide the instructor and all materials. Examples of the materials are enclosed. It is designed for school age children and can be adjusted for most age groups. The presentation by the Fort Ord environmental cleanup staff, in cooperation with the local police, emphasizes the recognition of possible unexploded items, the dangers of touching unexploded ordnance items, and specifies steps describing what to do if they find such an item.

Last year, we gave this hour-long presentation to over 500 school children in the Monterey Bay and Salinas Valley areas. Participating educators and community leaders described it as a valuable asset in their efforts to protect the youth of the community.

Please consider making time for this presentation to the children of your school. With a minimum of one-week notice, we will schedule the program at your convenience. If you want to review or schedule this program, contact Melissa Broadston by phone at (831) 393-1284 or by email at melissa.broadston@monterey.army.mil. A copy of this letter has been forwarded to Claire Trombadore and Martin Hausladen of the U.S. Environmental Protection Agency; Kris Escarda and Roman Racca of the California Department of Toxic Substances Control; and Grant Himebaugh of the California Regional Water Quality Control Board.

Sincerely,

Gail Youngblood

BRAC Environmental Coordinator

pundelood



MAR 0 9 2005

Fort Ord BRAC Office

Ms. Jane Meade-Roberts, Director Oasis Charter Public School P.O. BOX 720 Salinas, CA 93902

Dear Ms. Meade-Roberts:

Since Fort Ord was an Army training center for over 40 years, military munitions including rockets, mortars, and other explosives were used at many areas on the former Fort Ord. The areas where ordnance and explosives were used are closed to the public and we have an orgoing program to find and remove ordnance and explosive items. While we do this work, it is important that our neighbors, especially children, understand the danger of these devices and the importance of staying out of posted "off-limits" areas. It is also critical to know what to do if ordnance and explosives are found.

With your permission, we can provide a one-hour ordnance awareness safety presentation for your school. This presentation is provided at no cost to you; we provide the instructor and all materials. Examples of the materials are enclosed. It is designed for school age children and can be adjusted for most age groups. The presentation by the Fort Ord environmental cleanup staff, in cooperation with the local police, emphasizes the recognition of possible unexploded items, the dangers of touching unexploded ordnance items, and specifies steps describing what to do if they find such an item.

Last year, we gave this hour-long presentation to over 500 school children in the Monterey Bay and Salinas Valley areas. Participating educators and community leaders described it as a valuable asset in their efforts to protect the youth of the community.

Please consider making time for this presentation to the children of your school. With a minimum of one-week notice, we will schedule the program at your convenience. If you want to review or schedule this program, contact Melissa Broadston by phone at (831) 393-1284 or by email at melissa.broadston@monterey.army.mil. A copy of this letter has been forwarded to Claire Trombadore and Martin Hausladen of the U.S. Environmental Protection Agency; Kris Escarda and Roman Racca of the California Department of Toxic Substances Control; and Grant Himebaugh of the California Regional Water Quality Control Board.

Sincerely.



#### DEPARTMENT OF THE ARMY

FORT ORD OFFICE, ARMY BASE REALIGNMENT AND CLOSURE P.O. BOX 5008, BUILDING #4463 GIGLING ROAD MONTEREY, CALIFORNIA 93944-5008

MAR 0 9 2005

Mr. Steve Rosson, Principal Marshall Elementary 300 Normandy Road Seaside, CA 93955

Dear Mr. Rosson:

Since Fort Ord was an Army training center for over 40 years, military munitions including rockets, mortars, and other explosives were used at many areas on the former Fort Ord. The areas where ordnance and explosives were used are closed to the public and we have an ongoing program to find and remove ordnance and explosive items. While we do this work, it is important that our neighbors, especially children, understand the danger of these devices and the importance of staying out of posted "off-limits" areas. It is also critical to know what to do if ordnance and explosives are found.

With your permission, we can provide a one-hour ordnance awareness safety presentation for your school. This presentation is provided at no cost to you; we provide the instructor and all materials. Examples of the materials are enclosed. It is designed for school age children and can be adjusted for most age groups. The presentation by the Fort Ord environmental cleanup staff, in cooperation with the local police, emphasizes the recognition of possible unexploded items, the dangers of touching unexploded ordnance items, and specifies steps describing what to do if they find such an item.

Last year, we gave this hour-long presentation to over 500 school children in the Monterey Bay and Salinas Valley areas. Participating educators and community leaders described it as a valuable asset in their efforts to protect the youth of the community.

Please consider making time for this presentation to the children of your school. With a minimum of one-week notice, we will schedule the program at your convenience. If you want to review or schedule this program, contact Melissa Broadston by phone at (831) 393-1284 or by email at melissa.broadston@monterey.army.mil. A copy of this letter has been forwarded to Claire Trombadore and Martin Hausladen of the U.S. Environmental Protection Agency; Kris Escarda and Roman Racca of the California Department of Toxic Substances Control; and Grant Himebaugh of the California Regional Water Quality Control Board.

Sincerely,

Gail Youngblood